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We remember Derek Lipyeat, husband of Moira, who 
passed away on 10 June, a few weeks after his 90th 
birthday. Derek first caved in Wookey Hole in 1949 and 
arrived in NZ in 1962. He and Moira discovered the Can-
terbury Caving Group in the mid-1980s and were well 
known for being on rambling campervan trips intersect-
ing with ACKMA and NZSS events. We remember Derek 
fondly. 

Tuesday 8 December was the first anniversary of the 
Whakaari/White Island eruption where 17 Australians, 2 
Americans, 1 German and 2 local guides died during or 
from this steam eruption.  As would be expected after 
such a tragic event, standards in the adventure tourism 
industry are in the spotlight again.  In the world of cave 
tourism and adventure tourism, there are no exact paral-
lels, but plenty of the duty of care for cave visitors hap-
pens during times of heavy rain, and the ability to make 
a call to cancel a cave visit is an essential part of the site 
management. Perhaps now surprising, but on 27 April 
2016 White Island did erupt in a similar fashion, but in  

 

 

the evening when no one was visiting. Similar alarm bells 
ring when we hear of close calls on cave tours. 

Earlier this year, a discussion document was put out for 
public comment, it being about how to tackle the prob-
lem of moa and other extinct species bones being re-
moved from protected sites and sold. 

We look forward to this new law being in place and thank 
members who made submissions on this.  

It is very difficult to say what the international travel sit-
uation will be for Kiwis wanting to attend the 2021 Wel-
lington AGM. At this stage, getting there is relatively easy, 
but returning requires 14 days of quarantine and it costs   
$4000 if not eligible for NZ government funding….  

The New Zealand Speleological Society and The Waitomo 
Museum of Caves have both looked positively at events to 
be run in association with the 2021 Year of Caves and 
Karst. 

Further out, planning is underway for a full ACKMA con-
ference at and around Takaka, northwest of Nelson on 
the South Island in 2022. 

  

 

 


